From: @communitypower.co.uk>
Subject: Introduction and Zoom Meeting offer.
Date: 27 November 2020 at 10:31:12 AM GMT
To: simonswoodparishcouncil@sky.com

Dear

I have been advised by West Lancashire Council that you are the Clerk for the Simonswood Parish Council.

I would like to introduce the company I work for, to you, and offer you, and the other members of the Parish Council, an open Zoom meeting to discuss our plans for a development on the Simonswood Industrial Estate.

Community Power are a forward thinking, Waste 2 Energy company, with innovative solutions in several areas.

Historically, Waste Incineration has had a bad reputation, due to poor Emissions Control, and vast size. With developments in controls, and smaller handling sizes, vehicular movements can be limited.

We are planning on developing a site on the Simonswood Industrial Estate, to handle local medical waste that HAS to be incinerated. There is no other alternative treatment. In certain circumstances, waste from the North can travel to the South Coast for treatment, producing vast quantities of Carbon, released due to transportation, and giving work to the South, when local people from the North West could be employed within our facility.

The site chosen is within the Simonswood Industrial Estate, which itself is listed on Lancashire County Councils "Local Plan Map" as a dedicated waste processing site.

The modelling carried out would indicate that the emissions from our unit, consuming at most 3,200 Tonnes of medical waste (much less than the large facilities taking in 10,000's of Tonnes annually) would be minimal, and well below UK and European limits. We would be happy to share this modelling data with you prior to a zoom meeting.

We operate in an open way, and want to engage with all relevant local representatives to allay an fears and concerns that would naturally be present.

The facility would not be visible from the road, the increase in current vehicular movements would be minimised, with movements planned for working hours (8.00 - 20.00) therefore, creating the minimum of disturbance to the local residents. With the process largely being a silent process, noise issues will be minimal.

If you would like to take up our offer of an open Zoom Meeting, that would be good. If you or your committee have any questions in advance of the proposed meeting, if you could send them across in advance, we would make sure the they are answered.

I look forward to your reply, please of not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions.

Kind regards,

Consultant

